
IF QUESTIONS PLEASE CONTACT YOUR LOCAL PHARMACY DIRECTOR
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NOTICE OF FORMULARY CHANGES

WHAT ACTION IS NEEDED?

REGARDING COVID-19 VACCINE INVENTORY
In response to FDA's deuathorization of COVID-19 MONOVALENT vaccine products, Northern Light
Formulary Management Oversight Committee (FMOC) has voted to remove all MONOVALENT
COVID-19 vaccine products from formulary. 

FMOC has also voted to remove Moderna COVID-19 Vaccines for pediatric patients less than 12
years of age due to safety concerns surrounding potential for dosing errors with current product
labeling.

Moderna BIVALENT COVID-19 vaccines are unavailable for pediatric patients less than 12 years
of age as these products have been removed from formulary effective immediately. Moderna
products remain available for patients 12 years and up.

IMMEDIATELY Quarantine ALL monovalent COVID-19 vaccine doses of
Pfizer-BioNTech and Moderna products. Inventory for all quarantined
vaccine will be sent to the inpatient pharmacy for disposal. The
inpatient pharmacy will be reaching out to coordinate.

Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine Vials with Dark Blue Cap and Label with
Gray Border (shown to the right) should be used for ONLY patients 12
years and age or older.

This product should NOT be used for patients less than 12 years of age.
Providers may use age-appropriate Pfizer-BioNTech vaccine product for
patients less than 12 years of age who are due for a dose of bivalent
vaccine.

Adult patients and those 12 years or older may continue to receive this
bivalent Moderna product as eligible. 

IMMEDIATELY Quarantine all inventory of Moderna COVID-19
Vaccine vials with Dark Pink Cap and Yellow Labeling 'BOOSTER
DOSES ONLY Ages 6m through 5y' (shown to the right)

This product has been removed from Northern Light Formulary.
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NDC 80777-282-05

NDC 80777-283-02

SEE CLINICAL GUIDANCE FOR MORE INFO.

https://ci.northernlighthealth.org/Flyers/Non-Providers/Pharm/COVID-19-Vaccine-Update-Memo-4-19-23.aspx

